
 

 

 
 
 
 

June 27, 2023 
 

Public Notice for PRMP Coverage of Vaccinations for Adults 
 
The Puerto Rico Department of Health (PRDoH), through the Puerto Rico Medicaid Program (PRMP), 
will be filing Medicaid State Plan Amendment (SPA) 23-0012 with the Centers for Medicare and 
Medicaid Services (CMS) for the coverage of vaccinations for adults.  SPA PR-23-0012 has a proposed 
effective date of April 1, 2023, contingent upon approval from the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid 
Services (CMS).   
 
Through SPA PR-23-0012, PRMP will be covering vaccines for Medicaid-eligible adults, as 
recommended by the Advisory Committee on Immunization Practices (ACIP).  Funding to cover the 
vaccines and their administration, is included in the monthly capitated payments paid to the managed 
care organizations and reimbursement to enrolled providers for the vaccines and their administration 
is according to the managed care organization contractual agreements. The estimated total fiscal 
impact for the coverage of adult vaccines is $4.95 million for the first 12-month period. 
 
Any person or organization may file written comments regarding SPA PR-23-0012 to the PRMP 
within thirty (30) calendar days from the publication of this Public Notice on the Medicaid Program 
website (https://www.medicaid.pr.gov/). 
 

a. Comments by mail: 
Luz E. Cruz-Romero 
Director of Operations/Policy and Procedures 
Medicaid Program 
Department of Health 
P.O. Box 70184 
San Juan, P.R. 00936-8184 

 
OR 
 

Johan J. Serrano-Gómez, Esq. 
Legal Advisor 
Health Insurance Administration 
PO Box 195661 
San Juan, PR 00919-5661 

 

b. Comments by e-mail:  
prmedicaid@salud.pr.gov  
 

In San Juan, Puerto Rico. 
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